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Hon.: William O. Douglas, 
Chairman, Securities and Exchange Commission, 
Washington, D. C. 

Dear Mr. Douglas: 

This will acknowledge receipt of your letter 
of December 27, 1938, commenting on the disposition of the 
Whitney case. 

I agree with you as to the desirability of 
exploring the basic problem of allocation of disciplizm1~ 
power as between stock exchanges and the Commission. However, 
I cannot agree with the reasons and motives you ascribe to the 
Board in reaching the decision it did in the Whitney case. 

Based on interviews with individual members 
of the Board and after hearing the fall discuss$on at the Board 
meeting of December 14, 1938, I am confident each member of the 
Board reached an independent and conscientious conclusion as to 
the disposition which should be made of this case. The members 
of the Board were, I am convinced, influenced only by their 
study of the testimony taken by the Commission, the report of 
the Commission and the matters referred to in your letter to me 
of November l, 1938. 

From the foregoing, you will note that while we 
differ as to the scope and nature of the problem I am heartily 
in accord with your suggestion that this matter should be given 
early consideration. I have therefore already instructed our 
counsel to commu~cate with the members of your staff. 

Sincerely yours, 

WMcCM Jr/B President 
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